
STATE OF WASHINGTON  

Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation  

SOLE SOURCE POSTING 
 
The Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) intends to award a sole 
source contract to the Asian & Pacific Islander Americans in Historic Preservation (APIAHiP) to 
provide historic preservation significant to Asian and Pacific Islanders Americans in Washington 
State which includes Chinese Americans historic places and cultural resources. 
 
The Asian & Pacific Islander Americans in Historic Preservation is the only national non-profit 
organization dedicated solely to protecting historic sites and cultural resources significant to 
Asian and Pacific Islander Americans which includes Chinese Americans. APIAHiP has a 
Seattle location. The Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation does not have the 
staff capacity to support the program and therefore will use the Asian & Pacific Islander 
Americans in Historic Preservation as subrecipient federal grant of DAHP to complete the 
deliverables.   
 
The contract will be issued on or about July 1, 2024.  The period of performance will be from 
July 1, 2024 through April 1, 2025. The dollar value is estimated at $45,000.00.  
 
Historic preservation non-profits organizations or businesses contemplating the above 
requirements are required to submit capability statements detailing their ability to meet the 
state’s requirements by June 24, 2024.  The following information should be included in the 
capability statements:  
  

 Recognized leadership and experience with historic preservation and cultural resources 
in Asian & Pacific Islander American and specifically Chinese Americans.  

 Extensive experience in researching and development of Chinese American historic 
context document.  

 Experience with researching and submitting National Register of Historic Places. 
 Experience in public outreach with Asian and Chinese American community members 

and stakeholders. 
 Staff that meet professional federal historic preservation standards. 

 
In the absence of other qualified sources, it is the state’s intent to make a sole source award of 
the contract.   
 
To submit capability statements or for questions, contact: 

Contact Name: Allyson Brooks  

E-mail:  Allyson.brooks@dahp.wa.gov  


